
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

June 17,2022 
 

ASBESTOS MANAGEMENT PLAN 
ANNUAL NOTIFICATION OF AVAILABILITY 

 
Attention: Parents/Guardians, Students, Faculty, Staff, and Building occupants of Timberlane Regional 
School District.  
 
In accordance with the EPA Asbestos Emergency Response Act, 40 CFR 763 Subpart E (AHERA), the 
Timberlane Regional School District  Asbestos Plan Manager/Director of Plant Operations, is required to 
notify annually of our asbestos management plan and continued inspections of asbestos containing materials.  
 
This notice serves to fulfill annual notification requirements in accordance with section 763.93 of the 
Asbestos Emergency Response Act (AHERA). AHERA requires that all school buildings be visually 
inspected by accredited inspectors to identify all asbestos-containing materials (ACBM) that may be present 
in the school environment, As required under AHERA, The Toimberlane Regional School District must 
maintain an Asbestos Management plan (AMP) and keep the AMP on file at the office of the Director of 
Plant Operations. The AMP ios available for view during school hours Monday through Friday. 
 
The AHERA rule mandates that periodic surveillance is done to ensure the safety, and assess the condition 
of, any known asbestos in school facilities. The inspection reports and documentation are maintained in the 
Timberlane Regional School District Asbestos Management Plans for each individual school. 
 
The Management Plans are available for public inspection in the Facilities Office at Timberlane Regional 
High School, 36 Greenough Road, Plaistow, NH. 
 
Please contact the Asbestos Local Education Agency Designated Person, Karl Ingoldsby, Director of Plant 
Operations, Timberlane Regional School District, 30 Greenough Rd, Plaistow, NH, 03865, (603)382-6541 
x:3350, if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Karl Ingoldsby  
 Director of Plant Operations, CEFP, CBO, CSFS 
 
Timberlane Regional School District 
30 Greenough Road 
Plaistow, NH 03865 
Office-(603)382-6541 x:3350 
Cell – (603)944-3785 
work – karl.ingoldsby@timberlane.net 
 
 
 
cc: School Web Site: http://www.timberlane.net/wp-content/uploads/220617-AHERA-anual-notification.pdf 


